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Commission Members present: Staff present: 
Hal Ellis 
Dallas Hawkins 
Donna Jilbert 
Stan Stirling 
Gary Proctor 
Kathy Miotke 
Phil Barto 
Max Kuney 
 

Mark Serbousek, Street Department Director 
Eldon Brown, Design 
Gary Nelson, Design 
Ann Deasy, Public Information Coordinator 
 

Commission Members not present: Staff not present: 
 Mike Taylor, Deputy Director of Building, Planning, 

and Engineering Services 
 

  

1. Introductions 
The meeting was called to order at 1:04 p.m.  
 

2. Review & Approval of Minutes 
The April minutes were approved with no changes. Hal Ellis made a motion to 
approve the minutes with one correction to his comment on Complete Streets. Stan 
Stirling seconded the motion and all approved.   
 

3. Construction Update 
Gary Nelson gave the construction update starting with Market St. LIDs that are 
wrapping up. The Market St. Grand Opening took place at 10:30 a.m. on Saturday, 
May 1. Bennett Ave. LID is complete. Decatur LID is progressing and won’t take too 
long to complete. Lincoln St. is progressing. So far, most of the work that’s taking 
place is the storm drain work that’s being done. A St. is set to begin construction on 
Monday, May 17. 
 

4. Other Business 
Bid Results discussed by Mr. Nelson. A St. and surrounding streets total budget is 
$1,575,612.  The projected total expenditure, including the bid,  is  $883,387. 
Thurston Ave. and surrounding streets total budget is $1,770,452.   The projected 
total expenditure, including the bid  is $1,714,086. Nelson St. and surrounding 
streets total budget is $1,250,363.  The projected total expenditure, including the bid 
 is $1,209,125. The total project expenditures, including the bids that have come in 
so far  is $789,829 less than the budget. Dallas was saying we aren’t always going 
to be this lucky. Max Kuney reiterated that statement by saying the City’s practice of 
advancing the projects and taking advantage of good bids was smart. 
Mr. Ellis wanted to thank our Public Information Coordinator for providing assistance 
with some questions directed by City Council.  
Mr. Hawkins mentioned the Complete Streets study session for City Council on May 
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13, at 3:30 p.m. if they are interested in attending.  
 

5. Other Business 
 

6. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 1:39 p.m. 


